
  The Corporation of the 
        Town of Milton

Report To: Council 

From: M. Paul Cripps, P. Eng., Commissioner, Engineering Services 

Date: May 6, 2019 

Report No: ENG-014-19 

Subject: Transfer of Property to Halton Region 

Recommendation: THAT Council declare surplus and authorize the conveyance 
of Town-owned lands identified as Parts 2, 3, 6, and 8 on 
draft Reference Plan O.L.S File #12-88-4C, more particularly 
described as Part of PIN 249550267, attached as Appendix I, 
to Halton Region;

AND THAT the lands be exempt from a valuation as per the 
Town’s Land Disposition Policy No. 162, Section 6.2; 

AND FURTHER THAT the Mayor and the Town Clerk, or their 
designates, be authorized to execute any necessary 
agreements, amending agreements and supporting 
documentation to complete this transaction.  

REPORT

Background

Halton Region currently operates a waste water treatment facility at 161 Fulton Street.  
In order to convey the discharge of effluent from the plant, a force main pipe is required 
to be constructed upon lands currently held by The Town of Milton. 

The lands in question are valley lands adjacent to the 16 Mile Creek channel and are 
vacant. The Town has no requirement for the lands therefore, they are surplus to the 
Town’s needs. Please see Appendix III for key map. 

Discussion

Halton Region has initiated an amicable expropriation of the lands in question and 
requested that the Town of Milton acquiesce and convey the lands to Halton Region 
gratis.
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The purpose of utilizing the expropriation process is to clean up any historic claims that 
may arise in the future as a result of the relocation of the centre line of the creek during 
channelization and to ensure proper title registry. 

A draft expropriation document is attached as Appendix II for reference. 

Financial Impact 

There is no financial impact to the Town as a result of this transaction. 

Respectfully submitted,  

M. Paul Cripps, P. Eng. 
Commissioner, Engineering Services 

For questions, please 
contact: 

John Brophy 905-878-7252 x2516 

Attachments

Appendix I   – Draft R plan 12-88-4C 
Appendix II  – Draft Expropriation Agreement 
Appendix III – Key Plan 

CAO Approval 
William Mann, MCIP, RPP, OALA, CSLA, MCIF, RPF 
Chief Administrative Officer 
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